

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Aug. 5, 2019

Upcoming



• Mini Mud Run, 5:30 p.m., Friday, Aug. 16 at Hawk Ridge Park. Join Raymore Parks & Recreation for their annual Mini Mud Run! Children ages 4-12 can run through a number of outdoor obstacles with a little mud and water on the way! Registration is \$25 per child when you register by 5 p.m., Wednesday, Aug. 14. Walk-up registration on Aug. 16 is \$30 per child and only credit/debit card payments will be accepted. No cash, please! Register online: http://bit.ly/2VIWsax

Administration

- Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey and Communications Specialist Melissa Harmer met with Pam Simpson, a newly appointed member of the Raymore Arts Commission.
- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur attended the Missouri State Council for the Society of Human Resource Management Conference in Osage Beach.

Development Services

- A Good Neighbor meeting was held on Wednesday, Aug. 7 for <u>The Venue of The Good Ranch</u> residential development proposed for the northeast corner of Dean Avenue and North Cass Parkway. The project will be considered at the Aug. 20 Planning and Zoning Commission meeting.
- Director Jim Cadoret presented information about the Communities for All Ages initiative to the City of Grain Valley management team.

Parks & Recreation

- Park maintenance staff trimmed trees, mulched Centerview, began maintenance at Hawk Ridge Park and prepared for the Mini Mud Run on August 16.
- Summer Camp traveled to Science City at Union Station for the last full week of camp. The last day of camp is Aug. 13.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon began putting teams together for the fall soccer season. Deadlines for fall baseball/softball and youth flag football are today.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen prepared for a special meeting of the Park Board to review the FY20 operations budget and capital improvement plan.

Police

- Officers Gary Cochran and Rebekah Badgett attended Advanced CIT Training: Youth Interventions, at the Sedalia Police Department.
- Capt. Jim Wilson participated in the Cass County Youth Court in the Raymore Council Chambers.
- Officers Matt Huff and Cole Williams attended Cass County Tactical Training at the Cass County Sheriff's Office.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman presented a check to retired Independence Police Officer Thomas Wagstaff on behalf of SAFE.
- Communications Supervisor Starlith McAdams and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the PSAP Managers meeting at the ESB Office in Harrisonville.
- Lt. Steve Donahoe participated in a radio work session at the Harrisonville Police Department.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Metropolitan Chiefs and Sheriffs meeting at the Argosy Casino in Riverside.
- Communications Supervisor Starlith McAdams and Lt. Steve Donahoe participated in the PSAP Radio Users meeting at the ESB Office in Harrisonville.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman gave a presentation to the Rotary Club in Warrensburg.
- Capts. Jim Wilson and Roger Mayberry, Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock and Chief Jan Zimmerman met with Public Works Director Mike Krass to discuss road closure protocols following a recent gas main break.

Public Works

- A water main break at the intersection of North Washington and Foxwood Drive was repaired Thursday.
- Operations and maintenance staff completed asphalt repairs.
- Hydrant replacement work continues along North Madison Street.
- Curb replacement is continuing on Sunset Lane.
- Assistant Director Greg Rokos attended the meeting of the Little Blue Valley Sewer District Technical Advisory Committee on Thursday.